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“Rotary:  Making a Difference”
March 8th, 2018
Water and Sanitation Month
IN THE LANCE THIS WEEK

International Service Update

And Notes from a Business Meeting
FUTURE EVENTS
Mar 12th – Rotaract Celebrating 50 years

Mar 15th – Golf Tournament Update
Mar 21st – Rotary Fellowship at Simon Holt
Mar 22nd – No weekly meeting

Mar 24th – Breakfast at the 7-10 Club

Mar 29th – No weekly meeting.

VISITING ROTARIANS

No one came to visit (
VISITORS and GUESTS
Jolene Candy – Librarian, Seaview School
Dave Cooper – Principal, Seaview School

BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES
Joy – another year wiser on March 12th.

William & Joani – their 8th anniversary on March 15th.
HEALTH of the CLUB
A bit healthier than last week – as Don C and James were back in action this morning and Don T was off doing business… (
	ROTARY CLUB OF LANTZVILLE

MISSION STATEMENT

   Joining in fellowship to support growth and development in education and health for those less fortunate in our local and international communities.


Presidential Observations

   President Lorie, happy that spring is coming … it’s a bit lighter a bit earlier … but, that will change Sat/Sun as we move our clocks ahead an hour for Daylight Savings Time.
   She noted that the Rotaract Club of Nanaimo has been approved for a District Grant for a clean water project in Ghana.

FOUNDATION

$95 contributed to the Rotary Foundation this week.  THANK-YOU!
Sergeant-at-Arms 
   Dave L was the Sgt this AM – back from Thailand and looking for cash.  Mark went for a beer or two – as a result he’ll be hiking around Cape Scott.  Since today is International Women’s Day, James acknowledged all the women in his life.  Mike W is off to England – for badminton (what else?).  Harry has been making venison sausages (and Barry & Randy had a source of fresh, on-the-hoof, venison).  Dave E learned about “thread count” thanks to some helpful ladies at the Bay.  Brian R had absolutely nothing to say.  Brian McF won the draw – and gave it back to TRF!
	Breakfast at the 7-10 Club

Thanks for your support!
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The Pancake Maestro…
Next breakfast – Saturday, March 24th.


News, Updates & Reminders
· Randy & Tessa went to a Naloxone Training session at the 7-10 Club last Tuesday.  It was “eye-opening”!  There is on-line training at: http://harmreduction.org/issues/overdose-prevention/overview/overdose-basics/responding-to-opioid-overdose/administer-naloxone/ 
· FELLOWSHIP – join us at Simon Holt’s for some good Rotary fellowship, Wednesday, March 21st, from 5:30PM…
· Our Annual Easter Egg Hunt – will take place, behind Seaview School in Lantzville on Sunday, April 1st.  [No fooling!] Mark your calendars!
	After considerable discussion, the Board is proposing a trial for reduced weekly meetings over the next 6 months (starting in March):

· March, April and May: meetings 1st, 2nd and 3rd Thursdays, one of which will be a golf planning.  No meetings on the 4th and 5th Thursdays.

· June, July and August: regular weekly meetings the 1st and 3rd Thursdays only.

What do you think?


· Randy has updated our calendar, on our website, including those Thursdays in Mar/Apr/May when there will be no meetings.
· BBQ – we will be helping the VIU Community Services program with our BBQ at Sanala on April 9th.  We’ll need a few ‘cooks’.

	2018 Golf Tournament (our 22nd)
DATE. Friday, June 1st.

BENEFICIARY.   Vancouver Island Compassion Dogs will be the major beneficiary [25% of net proceeds, up to $5,000] of our tournament this year.

https://vicompassiondogs.ca/
It’s never too late to start thinking about (and doing something about) prizes and sponsors, after all, it is our biggest [only] fundraising event of the year.


It takes “work” and a commitment from all Club members to make the tournament successful!
Rotary Minute
· Why did you join Rotary?

· Why have you stayed in Rotary?

· How have you benefited from being a Rotarian?
   A number of years ago, when James arrived in Nanaimo, he was looking for friends.  In response to an article in the local paper about our Centennial Park in Lantzville, he asked to join our Club.
   He enjoys Rotary because he enjoys helping the less fortunate.  What we do gives him a good feeling.  And, he enjoys socializing with fellow Rotarians.
Community Service
   We gave $500 to Seaview Elementary School in Lantzville – to go towards the purchase of books to support their in school program for “Accepting Others”.
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NOTICE OF MOTION – that we donate $1,000 from Gaming Funds to the Boys & Girls Club of Central Vancouver Island for their Youth Early Prevention (YEP) program.

International Service Update

· Guatemala Sewing Machine Project (from last year) – is going well.  Louise will visit, soon, with a full update.  Check out her video: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fYynCKTNdbw&feature=youtu.be 
· Lesotho Well Project – with two other clubs (Ontario & Alberta), we contributed $1,500 towards repairs to a well in Lesotho.  A working well allows access to other Lesotho government grants.
· We will be giving $250 to the Rotaract Club of Nanaimo’s project for a new well in Ghana.  [Details in the minutes from the March 5th Board meeting – available on line.]

· Tessa is exploring other ways we would help in Lesotho in collaboration with “Help Lesotho” – an Ottawa-based organization.  https://www.helplesotho.org/   Help train the teachers to deliver life skills programs to girls in local schools…

· Tessa then took us on a short ‘tour’ of Lesotho and some of the projects she has worked on…

Notes from a short business meeting
· Treasurer – we have money in the bank.  Details in the Financial Report – details available on-line via our Club website.
· Secretary – is working on revising our 1990 Constitution and By-Laws as required by the new BC Societies Act.

· Foundation – we have achieved our Annual Fund Goal and, should achieve our PolioPlus Goal for this year.  Thanks!
· Admin – fewer weekly meetings will be supplemented by monthly social/fellowship get-togethers – including spouses and friends.
· Membership – invite a potential Rotarian to our fellowship event, at Simon Holt, next Wednesday, March 21st at 5:30PM.
· Youth Svc – Peter Bartok, our exchange student from Hungary, has reluctantly decided to return home to pursue academic and sport interests.

ROTARY INFO
You can find out where and when all the Clubs in District 5020 meet on the 5020 website:

www.clubrunner.ca/portal/Organization/Meetings.aspx?accountid=50092 
Rotary International:    http://www.rotary.org
   Member’s access:  https://www.rotary.org/myrotary/en 
District 5020:          www.rotary5020.org
Our website:     www.clubrunner.ca/Lantzville
        Make sure to check out Events and Speakers.

Our Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/RotaryClubofLantzville 
On International Women’s Day – March 8th
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   Our new $10 bill – featuring Viola Desmond - a successful black businesswoman, who was jailed, convicted and fined for defiantly refusing to leave a whites-only area of a movie theatre in New Glasgow, NS in 1946.  Her court case was an inspiration for the pursuit of racial equality across Canada.  Viola’s story is part of the permanent collection at the Canadian Museum for Human Rights.
If only life was always this serene…
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If you cannot make your duty, it is your responsibility to find a replacement.
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